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MEMORANDUM
TO: Wes Frysztacki, Director

Department of Transportation Services

o

FROM: Ross S. Sasamura, P.E.
Director and Chief Engineer
Department of Facility Maintenance

SUBJECT: Maintenance for Factory Street

In accordance with Chapter 14, Article 32 of the Revised Charter of the City and
County of Honolulu, as amended (“ROH"), we wish to discontinue maintenance of Factory
Street from King Street to Stanley Street.

The Department of Facility Maintenance (the “Department”) has recently identified
non-compliance to Chapter 14, Article 32, Section 14-32.2(a)(3) that requires that “ft/he
street or road is open to, serves, and benefits the general public”, Chapter 14, Article 32,
Section 14-32.2(a){4) that requires that “[t/he street or road is not signed, marked,
delineated, fenced, barricaded, or otherwise designed, consltructed or operated to exclude
access by the general public, in whole or in part, which may be through such means as
signs indicating that the street or road is a "private” street or road, or any restrictions on
parking which are not applicable to all persons except as otherwise provided by law.” The
Department recently identified numerous “Autherized Parking Only” signs along Factory
Street.

The Department has issued written notice dated December 21, 2016, to all property
owners on Factory Street from King Street to Stanley Street of non-compliance to ROH.
Signs were removed, but later re-installed.

In accordance with Chapter 14, Article 32 of the Revised Charter of the City and
County of Honolulu, as amended ("ROH"), we wish to discontinue maintenance of Factory
Street.
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if you have any questions regarding this recommendation, please call Mr. Tyler K.
Sugihara, Chief of the Division of Road Maintenance, at 768-3600.

APPROVAL RECOMMENDED:
(D A 740 2017
Ross S. Sasamura, P.E. Date

Director and Chief Engineer
Department of Facility Maintenance

APPROVED:

-
(A d— %-21- 13-
Wes Frysztacki, Dirdctor Date

Department of Transportation Services



